

1. From Cllr Dixon to Cllr Mark Blake

Does the administration intend to progress the project to build a youth zone at Woodside High School?

We are been reviewing the plans to establish a Youth Zone in the borough.

Officers will be bringing forward a paper to Cabinet in September recommending that we halt the proposals for a Youth Zone in Haringey and consider other options to support young people which will better meet our strategic objectives.

2. From Cllr Morris to Cllr Berryman

How many flights were taken by Councillors and officers in the course of their official duties in the past 3 years? In what class were these flights taken and what was the value of any associated hotel bills?

Councillors:

	2015	2016	2017	2018
Number of Flights	No	2	Nil	Nil
- Councillors	records			

Officers:

	2015	2016	2017	2018
Number of Flights	3	4	6	Nil
- Officers				

All flights were booked economy. The associated hotel bills are listed below:

- 2018 nil costs
- 2017 £5800 (2 members and 3 officers)
- 2016-£3,768 (1 member, 3 officers)

3. From Cllr Ross to Cllr Hearn

In light of the significant problems with the management of the concert by Liam Gallagher and Queens Of The Stone Age in Finsbury Park on the 29th and 30th June, what steps will the Council be taking to review its policies on major events in parks? Will this specific event be looked into by the Overview and Scrutiny Committee on the failings that occurred?

Over a quarter of a million people came to Finsbury Park over the two weekends in late June and early July for these concerts and festivals, generating significant levels of income for the council. These funds will be used to invest in new infrastructure and equipment for the park, including a new playground for over 8s which will be delivered in time for the 150th anniversary of the park next year.



Operationally, officers will be reviewing this summer's events and considering the feedback received from members, residents, event users, our neighbouring authorities and other stakeholders. This will help us learn what worked well and what needs improving for future events. A Licence Review has been submitted by the Friends of the Park which will be taken to the Licencing Committee in September at which representations can be made.

The Chair of Overview and Scrutiny Committee will determine the work of the scrutiny panel this year.

4. From Cllr Barnes to Cllr Ibrahim

Will Haringey be receiving some of the £30 million to support rough sleepers announced by Housing Secretary? If so, how much and how will it be used?

Haringey was successful in a bid to the Rough Sleeping Innovation fund and will receive £315k for 2018/19. We expect to hear the outcome of our bid for 2019/20 in the coming weeks. The new initiatives that will be funded are:

- A "crash pad" with ten bed spaces for individuals sleeping rough. During a maximum stay of three weeks their needs will be assessed and they will be moved into an appropriate accommodation or a reconnection offer. This will be managed by St Mungo's.
- Two Outreach Housing Needs Officers; one with a specialism in offending (co-locating in Probation, CRC and working with the prisons), the second with a specialism in substance misuse (co-locating in HAGA, Haringey Recovery Service and The Grove). This will be managed by Homes for Haringey.
- One Hidden Homeless Outreach Worker, with a focus on working with those individuals who
 sofa-surf, stay in crack houses, brothels, unsuitable accommodation, or are engaging in streetbased activity. This will be managed by St. Mungo's

5. From Cllr Emery to Cllr Hearn

How did the total number of residents using the bulky waste collection service in the six months after the introduction of charges compare to the number beforehand?

The Council extended charges for collection of all bulky items from July 2017. In the six months prior to the introduction of charges there were 8072 collections. In the six months after charging this fell to 2955. The reduction could be due to two things: people will naturally wait until they have a number of items to dispose of before booking a collection; and people may also be taking their items to the Reuse and Recycling Centres themselves, which are free to use.

It may also be useful to note that when the charges for bulk collection were introduced we were mindful there may be an adverse effect on fly-tipping. Since this time overall levels of fly-tipping across the borough have not increased though we recognise some areas of the borough are more impacted than others.



6. From Cllr Dennison to Cllr Ibrahim

What is the average void time for Council properties?

At the end of 17/18 the average re-let time for General Needs and Sheltered Housing properties was 32 days. This is based on the definition used by House Mark which is used across the housing sector.

7. From Cllr Ogiehor to Cllr Ibrahim

How many people are currently on the waiting list for Council homes, how long are they waiting on average and what proportion are likely to never be homed?

There are currently 9743 households on the housing waiting list.

486 households, or just under 5% are registered in Band A; the highest priority band for re-housing. Those currently in Band A have been on the list for an average of 3.2 years. In 2017/18, in terms of re-housing, it took on average 1 year and 1 month to house a band A household into a 1 bedroom property, 1 year and 4 months for a two bedroom property, 3 years and 6 months for a three bedroom property and 2 years and 11 months for a 4 bedroom or larger property.

There are 3242 households registered in Band B. This accounts for 33.3% of the waiting list. The vast majority (2887) are homeless households to whom we have accepted a housing duty. Those currently in Band B have been on the list an average of 5.3 years. In 2017/18, band B 1 bedroom applicants waited on average 2 years and 4 months to be re-housed, 2 bedroom households waited 7 years and 8 months to be re-housed, 3 bedroom households waited an average of 11 years and 5 months to be housed and those needing a four bedroom or larger property waited 12 years and 10 months before they were housed.

The remainder of the housing list, 6015 households, are in Band C. Households in Band C have been on the list for an average of 3.5 years. We do not envisage any Band C households (61.7% of the waiting list) to be housed, given the high level of current unmet demand.

There were 507 lets to general needs accommodation in 2017/18 and none of these households were in Band C. We expect total lets to fall to 405 in 2018/19 and our Lettings Plan indicates that these will go to Band A and Band B applicants.

8. From Cllr Hare to Cllr Ahmet

Please compare the number of residential care places required by residents in Haringey and the number currently provided by the Council and by external providers.

There are no Haringey residents waiting for a residential care placement at the time of drafting this response. The Council has good relationships with a number of providers and is able to meet the demand for places in good and outstanding provision.

We have increasing demand for nursing care places and are working to increase capacity across the sub-region in light of this. However, it is also the case that no Haringey resident is waiting for a nursing care placement currently and we are able to place in good and outstanding provision.



9. From: Cllr Hinchcliffe to Cllr Hearn

Looking at events in Haringey parks over the past 12 months with over 5,000 attendees: Do the response times for clearing smaller dumped or fly-tipped items and noise complaints change noticeably during these events?

There is no change in response times for clearing smaller dumped or fly-tipped items during these events. Event organisers contract their own staff for litter clearance and the collection of non-related fly-tips and dumps continues as normal through Veolia. Likewise, there is no change in response time to noise complaints.

The service manages a diary of events throughout the year, and ensures that they have staff available to monitor such events, as well as providing staff to carry out the normal response service around the borough.

10. From Cllr Chenot to Cllr Weston

What is the Council doing to address the issue of period poverty as it affects pupils at Haringey schools?

Haringey Labour Group have pledged to combat period poverty as part of our 2018 manifesto. I am keen that officers work with schools to firstly understand what support is being currently provided to young girls. We can then determine what additional support the council can provide.

While we are at the early stages of this work, I have asked officers to write to all schools to signpost to the number of charities which aim to tackle period poverty. These include:

- For those families who are accessing food banks, the Trussell Trust Food Banks provide sanitary towels and tampons as part of their food parcels.
- The Red Box Project organised by groups of women who set up Red Boxes of tampons and towels in their local schools. The projects are in place in various parts of London, including a recent Tottenham Red Box initiative. We will be looking at how we can support this.
- Bloody Good Period take sanitary product donations and supply them to asylum seeker drop-in centres and food banks in London and the UK.
- Girlguiding campaigning to raise awareness of period poverty.
- Betty for Schools develop curriculum-linked lessons for 8-12 year olds that encourage open, respectful and honest conversations about periods and the way they affect girls.

11. From Cllr Connor to Cllr Berryman

What is the current outstanding recoverable debt owed to the Council?



The money owed to the Council as shown on the Council's Balance Sheet at 31 March 2018 was £88.3m, including Housing Revenue Account debt of £20.4m, and is after consideration of its collectability and the impairment of the debt for the amounts it may not recover.

12. From Cllr Rossetti to Cllr Brabazon

The provisional budget outturn for the year ending on the 31.03.18 highlights drastic underspends in the budgets for improvements to heritage buildings (£1 million against a £1 million budget), libraries, IT and building upgrades (£1.7 million against a £1.8 million budget) and the refurbishment of Hornsey Library (£0.903 million against a £1 million budget). What is being done to improve on this and ensure that the funds allocated to protect our heritage and to deliver libraries services are actually spent such that residents benefit from the investments?

The Budget improvements to heritage buildings, relate to a grant agreement with Tottenham Hotspur Football Club. However, they have not yet drawn down the grant. The whole budget will be spent as and when Tottenham Hotspur Football Club draw down the funding, which is likely to be in a lump sum.

Work started in July 2017 on the library capital projects, which include Hornsey, Wood Green, the six branch libraries and IT. The initial project start up works were considerable but incurred minimal spend.

The architect, specialist library interior designers and quantity surveyors have now been appointed and work will start at Hornsey this summer with the replacement of the central heating boiler. Further critical maintenance at Hornsey is planned for 2019. Library improvement work in Hornsey and Wood Green is expected to start in January '19 and be completed in autumn '19. This is when the majority of the expenditure will take place.

Sequencing of the work on the six branch libraries is still to be determined and will be dependent on the building condition surveys that are about to be commissioned. Expenditure on the programme will span two financial years 2018/19 and 2019/20.

13. From: Cllr da Costa to Cllr Hearn

On a month-by-month basis – going back 6 months – what proportion of applications for parking permits are 'out of target' in terms of processing time?

Month:	Jan 18	Feb 18	Mar 18	Apr 18	May 18	Jun 18
Volume of permit applications received:	4900	5020	4554	4264	10638	6193



Percentage of						
applications out	6%	5%	6%	5%	6%	3%
of target:						

14. From: Cllr Palmer to Cllr Adje

At what outturn values would the developers of Hornsey Town Hall begin to make additional contributions to affordable housing?

The application is subject to two review mechanisms. The first review mechanism applies if the development is not implemented within 18 months of the date of decision. The second review mechanism applies when the residential element of the development is 75% completed.

The viability assessment which was submitted with the planning application is updated at the point of review to take account of the true (or updated in the case of the early stage review) build costs and the true (or updated in the case of the early stage review) sales costs.

The review mechanism is constructed such that any uplift in profit resulting from sales values averaged over the development being above £800 per square foot and less than £925 per square foot would be split 90% to the Council and 10% to the development and any uplift above £925 per square foot would be split 60% to the Council and 40% to the developer.

15. From Cllr Cawley-Harrison to Cllr Hearn

What has been the total value of claims for injuries to people injured on Haringey's roads and footways, and the value for damage to vehicles as a result of Haringey's roads, in each of the past three years?

The following figures are based on claims where the incident date occurred in the past 3 years:

Year	Injury claims	Damage to Vehicles	
	£	£	
2015/16	33,667	5639	
2016/17	1,300	6060	
2017/18	nil	nil	

